GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
(GREATER EGYPT) 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION

FEBRUARY 14, 2017
The Regular Meeting of the Commission convened on Tuesday, February 14, at 7:00 p.m. at the Carbondale City Hall, Carbondale, Illinois.  

Commission Members Present: Cindy Humm (Franklin County); Cate Dinn (West Frankfort); Brandon Brown, Robert Hopkins, Julie Peterson (Jackson County); Scott Wilmouth (Kinkaid Lake Conservancy District) Steve Damron, Cliff Lindemann (Jefferson County); James Epplin, Fred Kelly, Brian Otten (Perry County); Andrew Croessman (Du Quoin); Robert Spencer (Pinckneyville); Jeffery Robinson, Greg Smothers (Williamson County); Kathy Lively (Herrin).

Commission Members Absent: Jason Ashmore, Neil Hargis, Steve Leek (Franklin County); Fred Kronditz (Benton); Robert Clodi (Rend Lake Conservancy District); John Rendleman (Jackson County); Gary Williams (Carbondale); Steve Draege (Jefferson County); Mary Ellen Bechtel (Mt. Vernon);  Josh Gross (Perry County); Ron Ellis, Brent Gentry (Williamson County); Mark T. Krones (Carterville); Robert Butler (Marion).

Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director; Joe Zdankiewicz, Director of Transportation Planning; and Jenny Richardson, Administrator.

New Commission Member Cliff Lindemann, Jefferson County, was introduced

Others present:  Andrew Erbes, Jackson County Board.

Call to Order
Ms. Peterson, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  It was determined that a quorum was physically present.  The proceedings of the meeting were recorded. 
 Ms. Peterson introduced Doug Keirn, IDOT.  He gave a presentation on the IDOT program in the Region, including bike paths planned for the area.  Ms. Peterson thanked him for the presentation.

Mr. Zdankiewicz, staff member, was introduced and presented a slide presentation on MPO projects.  Staff completed the Herrin Road Extension Study as an alternative to Route 13. Public meetings were held and  Herrin Road was recommended as an east-west corridor.  A public meeting was held this evening to consider alternate routes to further extend the Herrin Road to Route 51.  Alternative routes were shown. Study is in process.

Mr. Minnis encouraged members to visit the Commission website to post public comments so we can include them in our studies.
Minutes of the Regulr Meeting of the Commission, Treasurer’s Report, and List of Bills

 Ms. Peterson noted that Steve Damron’s name was misspelled. (It will be corrected in the official minutes).  Motion was made by Mr. Spencer and seconded by Mr. Damron to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Commission of January 10, 2017, as corrected.  All members present voted “AYE”.   Motion carried.  

Motion was made by Mr. Smothers and seconded by Mr. Robinson accepting the Financial Report of January 31, 2017, as received.  All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried.   

Copies of a Revised List of Bills were distributed. Motion made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Ms. Lively authorizing the payment of expenditures over $500 on the List of Bills, bills including Lochmueller contractual payment, Thomas Barrett, Inc., CDS Office Technologies and ESRI.  All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried. 

Correspondence

None
Old Business - Administrative
Executive Committee Minutes

Motion was made by Ms. Humm and seconded by Mr. Smothers to approve the Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of January 10, 2017.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.  
Resolution Authorizing Deposit of Funds in Banks

Mr. Minnis requested approval of a Resolution to Deposit Funds in the Murphy-Wall Bank & Trust Company, resolution needed since signatures were changed.


Motion was made by Mr. Damron and seconded by Mr. Epplin to approve the Resolutions from the Murphy-Wall State Bank & Trust Company, Murphysboro, to deposit funds in their bank.  Motion carried.
Miscellaneous
None

Old Business - Program

Staff Program Report to the Commission


Motion was made by Mr. Smothers and seconded by Mr. Damron accepting the Staff Program Report to the Commission of January, 2017, as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.  

Water Quality Management Program

Mr. Minnis reported two staff took the drone training and certificate program offered by SIU.  Staff passed the exam and holds an FAA Remote Pilot License.  Flight training took place in early February.  Anticipate making a presentation at the March meeting.  There will be an informational meeting on drone use in the near future.   

 EDA  


Mr. Minnis noted EDA has offered the Commission an additional $26,744 for years 2 and 3 of the planning grant and requested approval of Resolution No. 1-1-17, authorizing the application and $26,744 to match the EDA funds. A copy of the new Planning Grant Budget was handed out for member’s information.


Motion was made by Ms. Dinn and seconded by Mr. Spencer to adopt Resolution No. 1-1-2017, Continuation of Economic Development District Activities.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.

Copies of “What is IMPLAN”® (acronym for Impact Analysis for PLANning) were distributed to members present.  Mr. Minnis noted the System fee for our Region would be $2,400 a year.   It is a powerful tool for economic development, can create cost effective and accurate economic reports. Specific regional economies can be created.   Reports that demonstrate detailed effects of local changes on supporting industries and households can be generated.  

 Mr. Minnis reported the CEDS Committee held its first meeting to begin work on the annual update.  USDA will set aside 10% for funding projects that are listed in and consistent with the CEDS.                                                   

DRA

DRA has announced its 2017 funding cycle for States economic development program community infrastructure programs and workforce projects.   If members are aware of any potential projects, contact staff so we can help prepare the applications.
-2-
Transportation Planning 

Mr. Minnis noted Joe had updated the MPO work in the slide presentation.  Work on the Freight Study Grant from IDOT starting soon.

Hazard Mitigation Grants


The Reed Station Mobile Home project, the demolition work on the project is completed, the mobile homes are gone.  
New Business – Administrative
None
New Business - Program

Miscellaneous

Mr. Minnis noted as we get closer to the Eclipse, are any communities planning events?  Do we need a forum to find out what others are planning?
Adjournment

There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Epplin to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.  

Handouts
Updated List of Bills
Resolution from Murphy-Wall State Bank
EDA Planning Grant Budget 
Information on IMPLAN

Copies of all background documents furnished to the Commission in connection with this meeting are on file in the office of Greater Egypt, Marion, Illinois.
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